
SFY25 Shannon & LARP Question and Answers 

 

The solicitation indicates that the mileage rate allowed on this proposal is $0.62/mile, but the 
IRS mileage rate for 2024 is $0.67/mile.  Why is the rate allowed on this proposal so low?  May 
we update to the current IRS rate of $0.67/mile? 

Answer: The mileage rate for the state funded Shannon grant is $0.62/mile. Grantees 
cannot charge more than that.  

Can the Funded Housing Opportunity be utilized to hire a dedicated staff person who works in 
the city's state or federally-assisted public housing sites, targeting prevention and intervention 
services in these locations? 

Answer: Yes, that would be allowable as long as it could be shown that they are targeting 
violence prevention initiatives at these sites.  

 

LARPs 

Is there a cap on the dollar amount that may be requested? 

Answer: There is no cap, but LARP funding is level to SFY24, so we suggest applying 
accordingly.  

Are LARPs able to increase their indirect rate above the former 10% indirect rate cap? 

Answer: LARPs cannot charge indirect, they can only charge administrative costs which 
cannot exceed 10%.  

  

 

 


